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St. Mary Magdalen Parish 
First Mass Celebrated on September 7, 1919 

 

Rev. Msgr. John J. Borcic, Pastor 
Rev. John V. Kerber, Retired 

Deacon Joseph J. Iovanna 
New Parishioners are Welcome! 

For information: Call our Parish Rectory 314.352.2111 ext. 4 
 www.magdalen.org 
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St. Mary Magdalen Parish 
Church & Rectory: 4924 Bancroft Ave. St. Louis, Missouri 63109 

Phone 314.352.2111  Rectory Fax 314.481.7661 
Parish Website: www.magdalen.org 

Archdiocese of St. Louis Website: www.archstl.org 

Staff 
Pastor: Rev. Msgr. John J. Borcic   
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 3 
Email: johnborcic@archstl.org 
 

In Residence: Rev. John J. Kerber 
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 107 
 

Deacon: Joseph J. Iovanna  
Phone:   707.1803 cell phone 
 

Parish Secretary: Fran Voss   
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 4 
Email:  smmadmin@sbcglobal.net 
 

Parish Nurse: Jeannine Wieczorek  
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 5 
Email:  smmnurse@sbcglobal.net 
 

Music Director: Keith Ballentine 
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 4 (leave a message) 
 

Bookkeeper: Terry Signaigo 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 6  
 

Maintenance Department: Steve Jackson 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 7 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Society 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 2 
 

 

Mass Schedule 
Weekend Masses:     Weekday Mass: 
Saturday: 4:30pm     Monday thru Friday:  8:00am 
Sunday: 8:00am and 10:30am 
 

Daily Rosary: Mon. thru Fri. before 8:00am Mass 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: Every first 
Friday of the month from 8:30am until 12-noon  
 

Holy Hour: Every 1st Saturday of the month at 
9:15am 
 

Sacrament of Baptism:  Please contact the Rectory   
\ 

Weddings:  Couples contemplating Marriage should 
contact the Pastor as soon as they have made a      
decision to marry and at least six months prior to 
their intended date of Marriage so that proper prepa-
rations can be made. 
 

Communion to the Sick:  We are happy to bring 
Holy Communion to those who are confined to their 
homes.  Please contact the rectory to make arrange-
ments. 
Perpetual Help Devotions: Tuesday following 
8:00am Mass 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  Saturday between 
3:30pm and 4:10pm (or by appointment)  

Rectory Office Hours 
 
8:30am —  7:30pm   Monday through Thursday 
8:30am —  4:00pm   Friday 
9:00am —12:00pm   Saturday 
 

 
 

Closed on Sundays, Holidays,  
and  

Holy Days of Obligation   

SCHOOLS SERVING OUR PARISHIONERS 
For registration and other information please contact 

Our Lady of Sorrows School 
5831 So. Kingshighway Blvd. 

314.353.1451 
St. Ambrose School 

5130 Wilson Ave.  
314.772.1437 

St. Joan of Arc School 
5821 Pernod Ave.  

314.752.4171 
St. Roch School 
6040 Waterman 
314.721.2595 

South City Deanery PSR 
Deborah Halter 
314.773.3070     

scdpsr4200@sbcglobal.net 
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CARDINAL RIGALI CENTER 
20 ARCHBISHOP MAY DRIVE 

ST. LOUIS, MISSOURI 63119  
P) 314.792.7841  
F) 314.792.7842  

ARCHSTL.ORG  

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
ARCHDIOCESES OF ST. LOUIS                OFFICE OF THE ARCHBISHOP 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

October 10, 2014  
 

Brothers and sisters in Christ,  
 

By now we should all realize that there is no going back to the status quo following the tragic shooting of Michael 
Brown. Rightly so! The status quo was not good enough. This tragedy has left a community struggling to cope with 
anger and frustration that it had repressed for many years. Now is our moment of truth. We can let the anger and 
frustration spill over in violence, and then be repressed again. Or we can take the opportunity to break the cycle and 
address the underlying issues that cause the anger and frustration.  
 

But we need to keep in mind the issues here are bigger than Ferguson. They are as deep as the hold of sin on the 
human heart and as broad as the solidarity of the entire human race. That means we will not be able to fix things 
quickly. But we have to move forward. And it is not just Ferguson or the greater St. Louis metropolitan community, 
but the entire country and the whole Church that needs to look at these issues.  
 

Is it not a sad reality that we integrated professional baseball and schools a long time ago, but we have not inte-
grated everyone's heart?  
 

The sin of racism in our cities and our nation must be dealt with, but never with violence. There are small but vocal 
groups currently threatening violence. I urge anyone who feels the desire to violently lash out to first pause and 
consider the potential consequences of their actions: Will violence make the situation right? Will it right the 
wrongs? Or will it only make things worse? The unrelenting desire for revenge is a poison that seeps into our souls 
and can become contagious carrying with it a commitment to violence.  
 

As Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. said, "Returning violence for violence multiplies violence, adding deeper darkness to 
a night already devoid of stars...Hate cannot drive out hate: only love can do that." What's the solution? For all of us 
to be quick to apologize for our own faults, and as quick to forgive the faults of others as we want them to be in for-
giving ours.  
 

We need to come together in prayer and dialogue to address the deeper underlying issues – family breakdown, ra-
cial profiling, quality education, abuses of authority, lack of gainful employment, fear of one another, mistrust of 
authority, black on black violence, and white flight.  
 

In God we are all one family and we need to call upon Christ the Prince of Peace in prayer to give us the strength to 
sit down together as brothers and sisters.  
 

So, let's ask: what blueprint does God have in mind for us? And let's remember that Christ gave us the blueprint: to 
love God with all our heart and mind and soul and strength, and to love our neighbors as ourselves.  What that  
means for us is that we must respect the dignity of each other. We show that respect by having a willingness to sit 
down together and dialogue, by having the humility to admit our mistakes and say we are sorry, and by praying for  

As the verdict from the grand jury looms, we, must continue to keep Ferguson and our local community 
in our prayers during this tumultuous time. Therefore, I am writing to call your attention back to my 
statement from October 10, 2014, calling for peace in our community. 



Feast of the Dedication of the Lateran Basilica                    November 9, 2014 

one another – yes, praying! Praying that God fills our hearts with love for one another, removes the hate we have 
allowed to fester there, and teaches us how to express our love in concrete ways.  
 

It is no longer time to ask "What would Jesus do?" It is time to ask "What is Jesus doing?" What Jesus is not doing 
is adding violence to violence. Remember what he said to his disciples in the Gospel of Luke when they asked if 
they should call down fire from Heaven to consume a town that didn't welcome him? (Lk 9:54).  He rebuked them.  
 

Jesus is also not ignoring the problem and hoping it will go away! What Jesus is doing is pleading with us to listen 
to each other, respect each other, and help each other. 
  

That's the same Jesus who said: "Blessed are the peacemakers, for they will be called children of God." Christ calls 
us to promote peace, not provoke violence. Our Lord Himself suffered the most terrible of injustices, because al-
though incapable of doing wrong, He was nevertheless condemned to suffer and die on the cross. And when one of 
his disciples responded by lashing out in violence he said "Put away your sword!"  
 

Inspired by the example of Christ, I fervently renew my call to everyone in Ferguson and the greater St. Louis com-
munity: be an instrument of peace amid the chaos! Work for calm in the turmoil!  
 

If we depart from God’s blueprint, the fruit of our thoughts and actions will not be peace but its opposite—force 
and violence! 
 

It’s time to turn to a different kind of power—persuasion and service.  It is the way of Gandhi and Blessed Teresa 
of Calcutta.  It is the way of the Lord who is filled with love and mercy. It is the way each of us should be.  May the 
God who suffered on the Cross fill us with love, and guide our thoughts and actions. 
 
Sincerely yours in Christ,  

 
 
 
 

Most Reverend Robert J. Carlson 
Archbishop of St. Louis 

Weekly Offertory 
 

November 2, 2014 
 

Envelopes      $      5,276.25 
Loose Offerings       456.00 
____________________________________ 
Total       $      5,732.25 
 
 

Collections as of 07-01-14  $    70,278.14 
 

Magdalen Specials 
 

Pro-Life          33.50 
St. Vincent de Paul       297.50     
Soup Kitchen          67.50 
Tuition Assistance         82.50 
 _____________________________________ 
Total    $     481.00  
 
Thanks for your gifts to God and our Parish. 

Our Lady of Fatima  
Traveling Statue  

from St. Mary Magdalen  
 

This beautiful statue of Our Lady is  
available to be received into your 
home. By inviting Our Lady into your 

home, and with the recitation of the Rosary may you 
begin to experience a sense of peace, hope, and 
healing into your lives.  If you would like to have 
her at your home for a couple of weeks or know 
someone that would benefit from having her—
please call Kathy Schneider at 481-3923.  

GOD'S WILL 
 

Lord, if your people need me, I will not       
refuse the work. Your will be done. 

--St. Martin of Tours  
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A special invitation to Honor… 
Active Military, Reservists, Veterans,  
Widows of Veterans and their families. 

 

Please join us for the 10:30am Mass 
at St. Mary Magdalen Church 
Sunday, November 16, 2014 

 

Brunch will be served to the veterans, 
spouses and families in the school hall      

immediately after Mass. 
 
 
 
 
Reservations are required. 

Please call Fran at 352.2111 ext. 4 
at the Parish office by November 11, 2013 

 

 

If the ‘uniform’ fits wear it to Mass 
Stand TALL. 

 

Your service to our country is appreciated 
and so in honor of Veteran’s Day 2014 
what better way to extend our thanks to 

you for the freedom we enjoy– especially the 
freedom to Worship as we wish. 

Escrip-HOLIDAY SHOPPING 
 

Be sure to use your eScrip card for all your upcoming 
holiday shopping! Watch your mail for Schnucks fly-
ers full of deals for every holiday.  Thank you for 
contributing well over $100 per month to our parish 
just by shopping at Schnucks—totally free money!   
 

Contact Fran at the rectory 352-2111 ext. 4 to get 
your eScrip card.   
 

You don’t have to be a parishioner, so enlist your 
friends and family to help support St. Mary Magdalen 
Parish. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Collection hosted by   
The Knights of Columbus Council 453 

Ladies Auxiliary  
 

 

How it works: 
 

1. Gather all your shoes you don’t wear anymore, 
rubber band or tie each pair together. 

2. Drop them off at our church in the box located by 
the door of the chapel entrance. 

3. The shoes are then collected and they are          
exported to street vendors in places like Kenya, 
Haiti, and South America. 

4. The street vendors receive valuable shoes, and 
people without shoes can purchase them for      
pennies on the dollar. 

5. The funds generated from exporting the shoes 
provide well drilling rigs, water purification     
systems, repairs for hand pumps, and health and 
hygiene training. 

6. Communities around the world receive the        
life-saving gift of CLEAN WATER!. 

 
Thank you! 
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St. Mary Magdalen Parish  
Annual Holiday 

Arts & Craft Fair 
 

   Saturday, November 22, 2014  
   9:00a– 3:00p 

                 
Hand-crafted, juried items! 
Bar-B-Que ~ Quilt Raffle 

Attendance Prizes 
 

St. Mary Magdalen School 
4323 S. Kingshighway 

Between Bancroft and Sutherland 
For more information, call 832-4531 

 
 
 
 

 

Baked goods are needed  
(especially whole cakes, pies and breads)  

and may be brought to the school  
on Friday, November 21st.   

 

They can also be brought down to the school 
on Saturday, November 22nd 

from 9:00 am to noon.   

This week in our Parish… 
 

Daily Mass at 8:00am Monday thru Friday 
 

Monday, November 10, 2014 
Quilters     9:00a     QRm 
Italian Class      6-9p           ClassRm 
 

Tuesday, November 11, 2014 
Veterans Day 
Knights of Columbus Mtg   7:00p   KCrm 
 

Thursday, November 13, 2014 
Italian Class      6-9p         ClassRm 
 

 

Saturday, November 15, 2014  
Italian Class    10-12p        ClassRm 
Reconciliation   3:30 –4:10     CH 
Mass        4:30p     CH 
Sunday, November 16, 2014   
Mass         8:00a     CH 
Mass       10:30a       CH 
Brunch for Veterans after the 10:30am Mass     SH 

Soup Kitchen 
Thanks to everyone who helped us with our October 
meal.  We served 183 guest.  Our next meal is      
Tuesday, November 18.    
 

Volunteers who made the sauce for the lasagna, 
please put your container in the FREEZER in the 
school hall this Sunday (November 9).  I will have 
the school hall opened from 10:00am until right be-
fore the 10:30 Mass.  
  

THANK YOU to ALL of our Soup Kitchen volun-
teers who make this meal possible each month. 

 

 
 
 

To the parishioners of St. Mary Magdalen, 
Thanks so very much for the services that I have  
received from the Parish (through the SVDP       
Society) over the year!  My heart and soul are very 
appreciative of your generosity and kind hearted-
ness and I am very grateful. 
Many Blessings, 
Bridgette “Miss B” 
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Please pray for healing and 
strength for …    Janet Barmeier,  
Gary Barker, John Baumgartner, 
Marian Brandel, Marcy Buckles, 
Betty Chitwood, George Dent, Mary 
Jane Eichhorn, Genny Fujarski, 
Ellen Graves, Pat Grotegeers,    

Charlie Haines, Joey Haines, Ruth    Hassler, Jimmy 
Harvatin, Pete Harvatin, Dolores Hughes, Marie 
Kellner, Mike Kenny, Dolores Kettenbach, Michael 
Krawczyk, Dolores Kuhlman, Pat Maloney, Elmer 
Marz, Doris Mather, Mary Mather, Terri Mazzola, 
Sue Micciche  Lou Ann Michaels, Liam Niemira, 
Shanna and Greg Olsen, Catherine Quante, Rosalie 
Sala, Tiffany Sakamoto, Dorothy Schuchardt, 
Nancy Sewester, Edith Smiley, Dodie Stollhans, 
Jean Sullivan, Anne Turek, Marie Valenti, Garth 
and Laihla Weihl, Agnes Wiltgen, Jeannine Young, 
Lois Zitzmann and for all our homebound and nurs-
ing home parishioners and for their family and 
friends who take care of them.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Monday, November 10, 2014   
  8:00 A.M. Vivian Cabigquez 
  8:00 A.M. Ely Family—Special Intention 
 

Tuesday,  November 11, 2014 
  8:00 A.M. Ferriciccio Bianco 
  8:00 A.M. Purgatorial Society 
 

Wednesday, November 12, 2014 
  8:00 A.M. Josephine Borcic 
  8:00 A.M. Purgatorial Society    

 Thursday, November 13, 2014 
  8:00 A.M. Julia Drago  
  8:00 A.M. Purgatorial Society 
 

 Friday, November 14, 2014 
  8:00 A.M. Edward E. Donahue 
  8:00 A.M Mary Bante   
     

Saturday, November 15, 2014 
  4:30 P.M. The Ferguson Family 
 

Sunday, November 16, 2014 
  8:00 AM For the People of the Parish 
10:30 AM McMiller Family  

Greeters 
 

Saturday, 4:30 PM Ron Gianella 
 

Sunday, 8:00 AM Dolores Johnson 
 

Sunday 10:30 AM Tom Brent, Sue Rice 
 

Ushers 
 

Saturday, 4:30 PM Ron Gianella, Don Quante,  
Bill Yashuk, Rich Brutine 
 

Sunday, 4:30 PM Bernie Driscoll  
 

Sunday, 10:30 AM Tom Brent, Norm Guittar,    
Jewell Douthit 

Servers 
 

Saturday, November 15, 2014 4:30 PM 
Alex & Tiffany Sakamoto 
 

Sunday, November 16, 2014  8:00AM 
Vincent, Zelle & Ada Laury 
 

Sunday, November 16 , 2014 10:30 AM 
Harry Signaigo 

Lectors 
 

Saturday, November 15, 2014 4:30PM 
Kris Onanian 
 

Sunday, November 16, 2014 8:00 AM 
Julie Laury 
 

Sunday, November 16, 2014 10:30 AM 
Fran Voss 

Eucharistic Ministers 
 

Saturday, November 15, 2014 4:30 PM 
Jim Abkemeier, Joan Jewell, Kris Onanian,           
Barbara Barker 
 

Sunday, November 16, 2014 8:00 AM  
Dolores Johnson, Mark Laury 
 

Sunday, November 16, 2014 10:30 AM 
Bob & Miriam Marek, Sara Marek, Bill Voss 
Mary & Ray Schaefer             

 
Ava Grace England 

on 
                 November 2, 2014 

 

Parents: William and Ann 
 

Celebrant: Msgr. John J. Borcic 
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